
                                                October 23, 2000

           Commissioner Chairman, Brian Haupert, called the meeting to order with all members
           present.  Minutes of the 10/16 meeting were approved as written, moved by Darle Dawes,
           second by Lester Templin, and passed.  Commissioners reviewed the Clerk's September
           report, the Weights and Measures monthly report and the Memorial Hall/Jail custodian
           hours.   They learned from Cecil Shenefield there's a problem with the Charles ditch
           along CR 1000 S.  Darle moved to approve bonds for Larry Rice, Co. Highway superintendent
           and Nancy Corn and Leslie Land, court administrators, second by Les, and passed.  They
           learned their attorney, Tom Mattern, had talked with city attorney, Robert McCallen,
           about the R & B Properties' "spec" building abatement dispute.  McCallen feels the
           builder dropped the ball and has no reasonable position to pursue the issue, although the
           city is still willing to discuss the matter.

           Larry Rice, Co. Highway Dept.:  County road marker signs are up along new 24 E.  A letter
           has been sent to INDOT requesting CR 300 E be paved between Lagro and new 24 E.  Berm and
           road work is completed on CR 175 E and CR 300 E.  With no other business, the meeting ad-
           journed.
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